CITY OF MOULTON
CITY COUNCIL MEETING
JANUARY 23, 2017

PRESENT: Mayor Weatherwax

Council Members: Brent White
Jason White
Joyce Jeffreys
Denise Lovett
Cassandra Lee

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Weatherwax

A motion was made by Brent White to dispense of the reading of January 09, 2017 and January
18, 2017 minutes and to approve them. The motion was second by Joyce Jeffreys, with all voting in
favor. A motion was made by Jason White to amend the December 19, 2017 minutes to increase the
cost of all cemetery lots effective March 1, 2017 to $1,200.00, to $1,400.00 effective March 1, 2018, to
$1,600.00 effective March 1, 2019, and to $1,800.00 effective March 1, 2020. The motion was second
by Joyce Jeffreys, with all voting in favor.

Adam Lentz presented the recommendation of Chief Lyndon McWhorter to hire Steve Moody
and Mark Whalen as police officers at Grade Level 6. Adam also stated that Keith Pepper had turned in
his resignation from the police department effective February 15, 2017. A motion was made by Jason
White to hire Steve Moody and Mark Whalen as police officers, starting at Grade 6. The motion was
second by Denise Lovett, with all voting in favor.

LCHS Golf Booster Club member Phillip Porter requested clarification on free play for team
members at Deer Run. After discussion, a motion was made by Cassandra Lee to allow the golf teams
free play at Deer Run Golf Course for two days per week, Monday —Thursday in addition to one day for a
match, with supervision by coach or parent when on the driving range. The motion was second by Joyce
Jeffreys, with all voting in favor. The team will be provided free range balls by Deer Run and a roster of
team players will be provided for the Pro Shop.

Mayor Weatherwax asked for discussion regarding the Nuisance Ordinance. Joyce Jeffreys and
Cassandra Lee stated they appreciate the efforts of Building Inspector Damon Morgan and the status
report being provided regarding nuisance complaints. Brent White stated that should Damon see issues
with the ordinance, that he bring it to the attention of the council for review.

A motion was made by Joyce Jeffreys to approve paying invoices to Ingram Equipment for
repairs to garbage truck in the amount of $12,864.25 and to Quality Paving in the amount of $6355.00
for street repairs. The motion was second by Denise Lovett, with all voting in favor.

Mayor Weatherwax thanked the council for conducting the interviews for the city clerk position
and stated that everyone had done a tremendous job. A motion to offer the position of city clerk to
Deroma Pepper was made by Denise Lovett. The second was made by Jason White, with all voting in
favor.



Mayor Weatherwax stated the next meeting of the Council will be February 6, 2017.

A motion to adjourn was made by Denise Lovett. The second was made by Joyce Jeffreys, with
all voting in favor.
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